
  
 

  
 
 
 

OFFICERS 
Frank Emile Sanchis lll – Chair 
Angel Ayón, AIA – Vice Chair 
Patrick Ciccone – Vice Chair 
Bret Garwood – Vice Chair 
Lee Miller – Vice Chair 
Ruth Pierpont – Secretary 
Mark W. Warren – Treasurer 

 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
Andrew Capitman 
Dr. Georgette Grier-Key 
William A. Hurst  
Thomas Jayne 
Gregory R. Long  
Evan Mason  
Caroline Pasion 
 Paul R. Provost 
David Stutzman 
Stephen Wilder 
Charlotte Worthy 
Caroline Rob Zaleski 

 
Jay DiLorenzo 
President 

 
TRUSTEES COUNCIL 
Jan C. K. Anderson 
Karen Arrison  
Kent Barwick 
Duncan Barrett 
George H. Beane 
William L. Bernhard 
Ildiko Butler 
Constance L. Clapp 
Suzanne Clary 
Randall T. Crawford 
Joan K. Davidson 
Steven C. Engelhart 
Stephen A. Facey 
R. Brandon Fradd 
Lionel Goldfrank III 
Roberta Brandes Gratz 
Christopher Holbrook 
Anne A. Hubbard 
Robert J. Kafin  
Marilynn G. Karp  
Alexia Lalli 
Richard J. Lippes 
 Robert B. MacKay 
Richard A. Maitino  
Jean M. McCarroll 
Henry A. McCartney 
Norman M. Mintz  
Anne G. Older 
Rev. Dr. Thomas Pike 
Robert C. Quinlan 
Daniel G. Romualdez 
Janet C. Ross 
John Sare 
Robert D. Snedeker 
Robert A.M. Stern, FAIA 
Miriam Trementozzi 
Anne H. Van Ingen 
Cynthia C. Wainwright 
Diana S. Waite 
Arete Swartz Warren 

 
 

44 Central Avenue Albany, New York 12206 518.462.5658 518.462.5684 Fax www.preservenys.org 

Memorandum of Support 
 

A.2816 (Jones), S.3030 (Stec) 
 
The Preservation League of New York State is the statewide historic preservation 
nonprofit.  We lead advocacy, economic development and education programs across 
the state. We write in support of Bill A.2816 (Jones) / S.3030 (Stec), which propose 
amending the New York State Constitution to convey land to Debar Pond Institute in 
order to save the historic Debar Pond Lodge.  
 
A.2816 / S.3030 propose a land exchange in the Adirondack Park between New York 
State and Debar Pond Institute (“The Institute”), a private, non-for-profit educational 
organization.  The Institute will operate Debar Pond Lodge and the six-acre parcel on 
which it sits for educational and recreational purposes.  In exchange for the six-acre 
parcel, The Institute will donate over 400 acres of land to expand the Adirondack Forest 
Preserve. This land exchange will be accomplished at no cost to New York State 
taxpayers, and will save the state the cost of demolishing the lodge and redeveloping the 
property. 
 
A.2816 / S.3030 will allow the historic lodge to be retained and used for public 
education and recreation.  It will also increase the acreage of the Adirondack Forest 
Preserve by over 400 acres.   
 
Debar Pond Lodge is an outstanding example of traditional Adirondack architecture, 
designed by noted local architect William Distin. It was listed in the National Register of 
Historic Places in 2014. This legislation will ensure that the historic Lodge and the 
property on which it sits will be available to the public in perpetuity. As a condition of 
the land exchange, a conservation easement will be attached to the property which will 
require that the Lodge and other buildings be well preserved, used in the public interest, 
and available for public access. Among the public activities the Debar Pond Institute 
plans to implement are public tours, programming on Adirondack history, culture, and 
the environment, as well as programs that advance diversity in the Adirondacks.  The 
boundaries of the Debar parcel have been drawn to guarantee continued public access to 
the shoreline of Debar Pond as well as the hiking trail around Debar Pond and on to 
Debar Mountain. 
 
We urge the NYS Assembly and Senate to adopt A.2816/S/3030.  This bill will help 
preserve a magnificent example of Adirondack architecture, increase the Adirondack 
Forest Preserve by over 400 acres, and create an outstanding new opportunity for public 
use that will provide valuable new opportunities to Adirondack residents and visitors. 
Thank you to Assemblymember Jones and Senator Stec for their leadership. 
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